

Missouri Department of

dnr.mo.gov

NATURAL RESOURCES

Michael L. Parson, Governor

Carol S. Comer, Director

FEB 2 5 2019

Ms. Leah Christian Transit & Parking Manager 701 East Broadway P.O. Box 6015 Columbia, MO 65205



Dear Ms. Christian:

Thank you for your inquiry about approved uses of Volkswagen Trust (VW) Funds. Per the Government Trucks Program Requirements, applicants may only use award monies from another state or federal funding assistance program if the grant or program allows participants to use the funds to cover a portion of the participant's cost share obligations.

Per the email from Jeremiah Shuler (Department of Transportation), dated December 10, 2018, permission was given for you to use VW funds as a match for Federal Transit Administration funds. Therefore, the Department approves your use of VW funds with these other funding sources, FTA LowNO grant and FTA 5339 funds, for the purchase of the four (4) electric buses.

If you have any questions, feel free to contact any member from our VW team by calling (573) 751-4817 or emailing MOVWTeam@dnr.mo.gov.

Sincerely,

AIR POLLUITION CONTROL PROGRAM

Darcy A. Bybee

Director

DAB:cgd

